PHIL WEISER Attorney General

NATALIE HANLON LEH Chief Deputy Attorney General

JUNE TAYLOR Chief Operating Officer

ERIC R. OLSON Solicitor General



RALPH L. CARR COLORADO JUDICIAL CENTER 1300 Broadway, 10th Floor Denver, Colorado 80203 Phone (720) 508-6000

Office of the Attorney General

July 23, 2019

The Honorable Jena Griswold Colorado Secretary of State 1700 Broadway Denver, CO 80290

RE: Correction Request Tracking No. 2019-00332

Dear Secretary of State Griswold:

On January 25, 2019, the Colorado Public Utilities Commission ("PUC") submitted SOS Tracking No. 2019-00016, revising Rules 6800 through 6899 to add to its existing Rules Regulating Transportation by Motor Vehicle, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations ("CCR") 723-6. These additional rules address regulation of Large Market Taxi Service ("LMT") carriers.

I have reviewed the correction to the accompanying Rule 1 CCR 723-6-6801 and determine that the matter being corrected is a non-substantive error that occurred after final adoption, during preparation for the rule for publication. The correction is necessary to insure that the published rule and the corresponding opinion conform to the adopted rule, pursuant to § 24-4-103(11)(d)(II), C.R.S. (2018).

The submitted version of the rule inadvertently omitted the word "carriers," and should be corrected to include the underlined language as follows:

In addition to the definitions in rule 6001, the following definition(s) apply to LMT <u>carriers</u>:....

On July 23, 2019, the PUC requested an administrative change to correct the error designated above, Tracking No. 2019-00332, along with a corrected version of Rule 4 CCR 723-6-6801. This correction is technical and non-substantive in nature and a clean version is enclosed for publishing in the CCR pursuant to C.R.S. § 24-4-103(11)(d)(II).

Please contact me at 720-508-6164 if you need any additional information. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

ERIN L. MCLAUTHLIN

Senior Assistant Attorney General

State Service Section

Public Utilities Commission Unit

Telephone: 720-508-6164

Email: erin.mclauthlin@coag.gov